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A cooperation protocol has been signed 
betwen the Eastern Mediterranean Uni-
versity (EMU) and the Turkish Republic 
of Northern Cyprus (TRNC) Ministry of 
Tourism and Environment on Monday, 11 
October, 2021, at 09:00 a.m. 

Minister of Tourism and Environment 
Fikri Ataoğlu and EMU Rector Prof. Dr. 
Aykut Hocanın signed the said protocol 

covering the landscaping and landscape 
design project of Rauf Raif Denktaş 
Mausoleum and Museum located in 
Nicosia Republic Park. 

In a press statement, Prof. Dr. Hocanın 
stated that they came together for a very 
important project and added that a protocol 
will be signed regarding the landscaping 
of the late Founding President Rauf 

Raif Denktaş’s mausoleum. Noting that 
the project design process by EMU will 
proceed successfully together with the 
related stakeholders, Prof. Dr. Hocanın 
added that they take pride in EMU’s 
involvement in this project. Expressing 
that they will fulfill this project as a state 
university, Prof. Dr. Dr. Hocanın stated 
that EMU is an important institution 
of the TRNC in the public arena and is 

determined to share its scientific and 
technological accumulation on issues as 
such in addition to the academic, research 
and social activities. Minister Ataoğlu, on 
the other hand, expressed his happiness 
that the late Founding President Rauf Raif 
Denktaş’s mausoleum and landscaping 
design will be carried out together with 
EMU and emphasized that he hopes 
the project would be implemented 
quickly. In his speech, Minister Ataoğlu 
also expressed his gratitude to EMU’s 
administration and everyone who 
contributed.

The project in question will be 
carried out by EMU Urban Research 
and Development Center and under 
the coordination of Department of 
Architecture academic staff member, 
Urban Research and Development Center 
(URDC) Vice President and landscape 
architect Assoc. Prof. Dr. Nevter Zafer 
Cömert and URDC President Prof. Dr. 
Şebnem Hoşkara. EMU Board of Trustees 
Member Ersun Kutup and EMU Vice 
Rectors Prof. Dr. Hasan Demirel and 
Prof. Dr. Deniz İşçioğlu also attended the 
signing ceremony.

The U.K. based Times Higher Education (THE), the 
publisher of widely-referenced university rankings 
worldwide announced the World University Rankings in 
the field of Business and Economics. Only EMU from 
the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus (TRNC) and 11 
universities from Turkey have appeared in the ranking, in 
which a total of 795 universities have been included. EMU 
Business and Economics Faculty, which appeared in the 
401-500 band last year, increased its success this year 
and has appeared amongst the world’s top 250 Business 
and Economics Faculties, whilst sharing the first place 
with Koç University in Turkey in the 201-250 band. 
Bilkent University, METU, Sabancı University and Yıldız 
Technical University, which succeeded in being listed 
among Turkish universities, have appeared in the 401-500 
band and thus, come second. Boğaziçi University, Dokuz 
Eylül University, Hacettepe University, Istanbul University 
and Marmara University shared the third place in the 601+ 
band. Three universities in total made it to the list across the 
island of Cyprus, while EMU has appeared in the top band 
among these universities. Among the said universities, the 
second ranked university is in the 501-600 band.

“I congratulate All Colleagues who Contributed to 
This Remarkable Success”
Making statements on the subject, EMU Business 
and Economics Faculty Dean Prof. Dr. Selcan Timur 

said, “As a faculty, we work hard to achieve our 
superior goals in education and research quality. Our 
faculty programs provide quality education with The 
Foundation for International Business Administration 
Accreditation (FIBAA) accreditation. The research 
conducted in our faculty is published in the most 
prestigious journals and the number of citations 
received by the research shows that we are on the right 
track. Our faculty has very valuable and prominent 
academic staff. We are proud to be rewarded for 
the value our quality staff attaches to research and 
education. I congratulate all my colleagues who 
contributed to this remarkable success achieved and 
wish our university and faculty the very best.”

EMU Achieves Higher in World Rankings
Despite the fact that more and more universities are 
included in the THE lists each year, EMU continues to 
rise rapidly in the world rankings, climbing 300 places 
in the THE World University Rankings compared to the 
previous year, and is among the top 600 universities in 
the world. Standing out with its international outlook 
and citations from the scientific articles it produces, 
EMU continues to successfully represent the TRNC 
in world rankings and to offer quality education to its 
students.

EMU TO UNDERTAKE RAUF RAİF DENKTAŞ MAUSOLEUM AND 
MUSEUM’S LANDSCAPE DESIGN PROJECT 

EMU RANKED WITHIN THE 201-250 BAND IN BUSINESS AND 
ECONOMICS FIELD OF TIMES HIGHER EDUCATION WORLD UNIVERSITY 

RANKINGS, TAKING THE TOP PLACE IN CYPRUS AND TURKEY
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Board of 
Trustees, EMU Rector’s Office and EMU Personnel 
Union (PER-SEN) signed an Additional Protocol 
within the scope of the Collective Labour Agreement 
on Thursday, 14 October 2021 at 10:00.

The additional protocol covers a 50% tuition discount 
in all programs, including joint programs, which is 
extended to the EMU staff’s dependent children, their 
siblings who are studying, the children of their parents, 
spouses and their grandchildren whose parents have 
passed away and whose care is provided by EMU 
staff members. EMU Board of Trustees President Dr. 

Erdal Özcenk, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın 
and EMU PER-SEN President Erdal Altun signed 
the protocol. Prior to the signing ceremony, Prof. 
Dr. Aykut Hocanın made a statement saying that the 
additional protocol includes brief and meaningful 
amendment on the existing protocol signed between 
the parties, expressed that as a result of the requests 
from EMU staff members and the evaluations made 
by the administration, an additional protocol including 
joint programs is to be signed. Noting that they aim 
to continue this administration in working peace, by 
trusting each other, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Hocanın also 
thanked EMU staff for their efforts, especially during 

the pandemic period, and for their future efforts. EMU 
PER-SEN President Erdal Atun also made a statement 
and mentioned that good work has been done with 
the new administration and that they have identified 
the needs for the well-being of the employees and 
shared them with the EMU administration. Stating 
that the issues communicated were taken into account 
by the administration, Altun said that their work was 
carried out and concluded meticulously, noting that the 
employees were also happy with the signed protocol, 
and thanked everyone who contributed. Dr. Özcenk also 
took the stand and addressed everyone by expressing 
his happiness for working at EMU and noting that 
they did their best to raise the institution. Dr. Özcenk 
emphasized that their priority is the institution, but 
they also prioritize the happiness of the employees. 
Emphasizing that unhappy people cannot be productive 
at work, Dr. Özcenk said that they are always proud of 
EMU’s achievements. Dr. Özcenk ended his speech by 
wishing that the signed protocol would be beneficial for 
everyone.

EMU Board of Trustees Member Ersun Kutup, Vice 
Rectors Prof. Dr. Hasan Demirel, Prof. Dr. Serhan 
Şensoy, Prof. Dr. Hüseyin Aktuğlu and Prof. Dr. 
Deniz İşçioğlu and, EMU PER-SEN Executive Board 
Members were present during the protocol signing 
ceremony. 

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Board of 
Trustees, EMU Rector’s Office and EMU Academic 
Personnel Union (EMU-SEN) signed an Additional 
Protocol within the scope of the Collective Labour 
Agreement on Thursday, 14 October 2021 at 15:00. 
EMU Board of Trustees President Dr. Erdal Özcenk, 
EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın and EMU-SEN 
President Ulaş Gökçe signed the protocol.

The additional protocol covers a 50% tuition fee 
discount in all programs, including joint programs, 
which is extended to the EMU staff’s dependent 
children, their siblings who are studying, the children 
of their parents, spouses and their grandchildren whose 
parents have passed away and whose care is provided 
by EMU staff members. Speaking before the signing 

ceremony, EMU – SEN President Gökçe emphasized 
that with the aforementioned additional protocol, the 
relatives of the academic personnel studying in all 
programs at the university are now able to receive 
discounts. Gökçe said, “If there is EMU, there are 
employees at the university. Since there are employees, 
there is also EMU-SEN. The sustainability and success 
of the university is extremely important. Through this 
agreement, not only employee members of the union 
will benefit from it but also the whole university will 
increase its reputation and the number of the students.” 
Stating that the best interest of the university is always 
considered in all their endeavours, Gökçe expressed 
his gratitude to those who contributed to the signing of 
the said additional protocol. Underlining that the most 
civilized and most progressive Collective Bargaining 

Agreement ever has been signed so far, Gökçe stated 
that modern and up-to-date provisions have been added 
to the protocol for the first time. Stating that with 
the additional protocol signed, all academic staff’s 
relatives have the opportunity to benefit from discounts 
in all programs, Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın underlined 
that this is extremely important for sustaining mutual 
understanding and workplace peace. Emphasizing 
that in order for the institution to have a sustainable 
structure, when the conditions of the country are 
considered, Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın stated that EMU 
has reached quite good points, as also confirmed by 
the latest evaluations. Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın stated 
that it is extremely important to work collaboratively 
in agreement and conveyed his thanks to the union 
representatives in this context.

Speaking after Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın, Dr. Özcenk, 
on the other hand, expressed his pleasure in working at 
EMU and stated that the sustainability of the institution 
is extremely important. Noting that the satisfaction of 
the staff is also important in terms of being efficient, 
Dr. Özcenk mentioned the importance of CBAs in this 
context. Underlining that EMU continues to rise in the 
academic field, Dr. Özcenk stated that they are proud 
of the achievements obtained. Dr. Özcenk wished that 
the signed additional protocol would be beneficial to all 
parties. At the signing ceremony, EMU VYK Members 
Ersun Kutup and Halil İbrahim Orun, EMU Vice Rectors 
Prof. Dr. Hasan Demirel, Prof. Dr. Serhan Sensoy and 
Prof. Dr. Deniz İşçioğlu and EMU Academic Personnel 
Union’s officials were present.

EMU ADMINISTRATION AND EMU PER-SEN SIGNS ADDITIONAL 
PROTOCOL FOR THE COLLECTIVE LABOUR AGREEMENT

EMU ADMINISTRATION AND EMU ACADEMIC PERSONNEL UNION SIGNS 
ADDITIONAL PROTOCOL FOR THE COLLECTIVE LABOUR AGREEMENT
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President of the Independent Art Theater and Culture 
Association Meryem Uygar, Secretary General Gaye 
Astan Çoban, Art Director Mehmet Ulubatlı and 
Dramaturg Leyla Ulubatlı paid a visit to Eastern 
Mediterranean University (EMU) Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut 
Hocanın on Wednesday, 13 October, 2021 at 11:00 a.m. 
Stating that the visit has the purpose of expressing their 
gratitude, Meryem Uygar emphasized that the rehearsals 
of the play “3 Mirrors” at the Rauf Raif Denktaş Culture 
and Congress Center in July 2021 and the support 
provided by EMU were a great contribution for them 
to stage the play. Noting that they are aware of EMU’s 
support for the arts and artists, Uygar stated that they are 
a newly established association and that they got off to 
a good start by receiving very good feedback after the 
play “3 Mirrors”. Expressing that they will continue to 
support art and artists in line with the possibilities of 
EMU, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın expressed 
his pleasure in receiving the said visitors. During 
the visit, the Independent Art, Theater and Culture 
Association presented a plaque of appreciation to Prof. 
Dr. Hocanın for the valuable support provided. 

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) has undergone 
the inspection of the International Certification Agency 
Inspect on 11-12 October 2021. As a result of the audit 
conducted by the inspectors Food Engineer Nurettin 
Uzun and Food Engineer Ozan Ateş, EMU has received 
the first “COVID-19 Approved Safety Education” 
certificate in the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus 
(TRNC). The opening meeting of the audits took place 
on Monday, 11 October, 2021, at 09:30 a.m., at the EMU 
Board of Trustees’ Meeting Room. 

EMU Vice Rector for Administrative and Technical 
Affairs Prof. Dr. Serhan Şensoy, Administrative and 
Technical Affairs Coordinators Hasan Kavaz and 
Mahmut Dağtekin, Total Quality Management Center 
Director Hüseyin Yetiner, Pandemic Board Chair Assist. 

Prof. Dr. Mehmet İlktaç, Inspection Auditors Nurettin 
Uzun and Ozan Ateş, and Trainer/Consultant Latif Sakar 
attended the meeting after which a document review 
was carried out. A site inspection was conducted in the 
afternoon and the following day, and the closing meeting 
was held at 16:00 on Tuesday, 12 October, 2021, at 
the EMU Board of Trustees’ Meeting Room where the 
outcome of the inspection was announced.

“We Would Like to Thank the Staff for their Hard 
Work”
Speaking at the closing meeting, EMU Vice Rector 
for Administrative and Technical Affairs Prof. Dr. 
Serhan Şensoy thanked for the inspections carried out 
in the campus for two days and the feedback given by 
the auditors. Prof. Dr. Şensoy emphasized that EMU 

is always open to external audits, both academically 
and administratively, and underlined that such audits 
contribute to the university’s continuous development 
policy. Prof. Dr. Şensoy also conveyed his thanks to 
the Workers, Administrative and Academic staff, who 
have been working hard for the safe start of face-to-face 
education for a long time.

“EMU is a Safe Campus”
Speaking at the meeting, Inspector Ozan Ateş stated 
that they have been conducting inspections in EMU for 
two days with a consideration of the COVID-19 related 
measures announced by the World Health Organization 
and the COVID-19 Pandemic Guidelines and Action 
Plan prepared by the EMU Pandemic Board. Noting 
that they monitored the measures and practices taken 
during the Approved Safe Training inspection on site, 
“The conclusion we have reached is that the measures 
are implemented in accordance with the decisions and 
the guide in many buildings and environments we have 
visited. While there are minor problems that can be 
eliminated in some places, we’ve decided that overall 
you’re a safe campus for students, staff, and other 
stakeholders. Therefore, our opinion is that you are 
entitled to be certified as a COVID-19 Approved Safe 
Education Institution. Therefore, I wish you the very 
best.

Having signed many firsts in its history, EMU continues 
to stand out of the crowd as TRNC’s first Covid-19 Safe 
Education Institution with this certification.

INDEPENDENT ART, THEATER AND CULTURE ASSOCIATION 
VISITS EMU 

EMU HAS BECOME THE FIRST COVID-19 APPROVED SAFETY EDUCATION INSTITUTION 
IN THE TRNC AFTER UNDERGOING THE AUDIT OF AN INTERNATIONAL ORGANISATION
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EMU continues to host in-service training 

sessions planned to be held in the 2021-2022 

Academic Year. In line with the needs of the 

Administrative Services Staff and in scope the 

COVID-19 measures,  an in-service training 

session titled the “COVID 19 Pandemic 

Prevention & Control Measures”, planned 

by the EMU Rector’s Office and organized 

by the Directorate of Human Resources, In-

Service Training Unit, took place between 

21 September  and 8 October 2021. 524 

members of staff working in various units 

of EMU attended the training in 10 groups. 

The training was delivered by Faculty of 

Pharmacy academic staff member and Chair 

of the Pandemic Board Assist. Prof. Dr. 

Mehmet İlktaç.

In scope of the training, the transmission 

methods of COVID-19, ways of protection 

from the disease, the use of appropriate 

personal protective equipment, the importance 

of cleaning and disinfection, the requirements 

that must be followed by all individuals 

receiving or providing services on campus 

were covered. In addition to complying 

with protective measures, Assist. Prof. Dr. 

İlktaç stated that the EMU Pandemic Board 

will continue its training activities to ensure 

that both students and staff are safeguarded 

against the pandemic.

In a statement made by the EMU Human 

Resources Directorate In-Service Training 

Unit, it was stated that “Our university 

always demonstrates its mission of being a 

constant follower of change and development 

with the special attention and importance it 

attaches to the development and training of 

the employees.”

EMU PANDEMIC BOARD PROVIDES IN-SERVICE TRAINING FOR 
ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF  
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Expert viola artist Prof. Dr. S. Çetin Aydar joined Eastern 
Mediterranean University (EMU) Faculty of Education, 
Fine Arts Education Department as a faculty member. 
Having joined EMU in March 2021 after retiring 
from Ankara University in 2019, Prof. Dr. Aydar has 
been working as the Chair of the Fine Arts Education 
Department of the Faculty of Education since May 2021.

Who is Prof. S. Cetin Aydar?
Aydar was born in 1963 in Ankara. He passed the Ankara 
State Conservatory exams in 1977 and was accepted to 
the viola branch in the said institution. The artist, who 
graduated from Hacettepe University Ankara State 
Conservatory in 1986, was appointed as a Member of the 
Presidential Symphony Orchestra in the same year and 
continued this duty until he was sent to Germany with a 
State Scholarship in 1988.

He successfully completed his postgraduate studies at 
the Trossingen Higher Music School in Germany with 
Prof. Emile Cantor. He then continued his professional 
life in Germany, Württembergisches Kammerorchester-
Heilbronn, and in Denmark, with the Copenhagen 
Philharmonic Orchestra. Returning home in 1992, 
the artist was appointed as a lecturer at Dokuz Eylül 
University State Conservatory. In September 2000, he 
organized the “DEU State Conservatory - IKSEV 1st 
National Viola Competition” together with Ruşen Güneş. 
He became a professor at the same institution in 2011. In 

addition to his solo works, Prof. Aydar performs concerts 
and recordings in Turkey and abroad with orchestras and 
chamber music groups such as İzmir Viola Ensemble, 
Aşkın Ensemble-Istanbul, Orpheus Quartett-Germany, 
Le Solist de Geneve-Switzerland, Württembergisches 
Kammerorchester-Germany, Aarhus Symfoniorkester-
Denmark. He served as the conductor of the “Ensemble 
Carpe Diem”, of which he was one of the founders. 
In 2011, he was invited to work to restructure Ankara 
University State Conservatory and was appointed as 
the director of this institution. He established the Music 
and Performing Arts Departments and the “Music 
Interpretation” Master’s program within the Institute of 
Social Sciences. He continued his duty as Director until 
2015.

He gave concerts in the most important cultural and art 
centers of the USA, F. Germany, Bosnia-Herzegovina, 
Algeria and Turkey with the Ankara University Soloists 
chamber music ensemble, of which he was the founder. 
The group won the best chamber music ensemble of 
2013 at the Donizetti Awards organized by Andante 
magazine. In addition to his other CDs, he recorded a CD 
consisting of American composer Mark Zanter’s works 
by Ankara University Soloists and “Navona Records” 
company, which was released to the international market 
and available on ITunes and naxosmusiclibrary. Prof. 
Aydar continues to work with young violists through the 
courses he organizes in Izmir and Çanakkale.

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Health 
Sciences Faculty, Nutrition and Dietetics Department 
academic staff member Eliz Arter made a statement on 
the occasion of “Breast Cancer Awareness Month”:

“Each “Pink October” can Save a Life”
“Each year, the month of October is referred as the 
“Breast Cancer Awareness Month” and is symbolized 
with a pink ribbon. Although breast cancer is commonly 
observed in women, it can also be rarely seen in men 
as well. According to 2020 data reported by the 
International Agency for Cancer Research of World 
Health Organization, when female and male genders are 
compared on a world-wide scale, breast cancer is one 
jump ahead of lung cancer and has been identified as 
the most frequently diagnosed cancer among all types of 
cancers. On the other hand, breast cancer is ranked as the 
5th in terms of the mortality rates.

The main risk factors for breast cancer include family 
history, late menopause, early menstruation, never 
having been pregnant or being 30 years or older in the 
first pregnancy, not breastfeeding, and postmenopausal 
hormone replacement therapy. In addition to these 
factors, immobility, high stress, extreme smoking and 
consumption of alcohol as well as an unbalanced diet are 
classified as modifiable risk factors. 

When the relationship between nutrition and breast 
cancer is analyzed, the research shows that the excessive 
consumption of saturated fat which can cause obesity 

and, excessive alcohol consumption increases the risk 
of breast cancer. On the other hand, less consumption of 
processed meat products (for instance, salami, sausage 
etc.) along with frequent consumption of low-starchy 
vegetables can create a protective effect. Soy products 
are referred as a debatable topic and there has not been 
certain data demonstrating whether this type of food 
increase or decrease the risks.

Accordingly, although consumption of soy products up 
to 1-2 servings a day is considered safe for everyone 
to reduce the risk of breast cancer with nutrition, it is 
useful to consult a nutritionist for more information on 
this subject. In addition, care should be taken to consume 
at least 3 portions of vegetables and 2 portions of fruit 
per day, and that each portion is of a different color and 
variety. Incorporating more vegetable protein sources 
such as legumes in the diet and consuming as little 
processed meat products as possible will also reduce 
the risk of breast cancer. Avoiding excessive alcohol 
consumption and using vegetable oils such as olive oil 
instead of saturated fats such as butter and margarine 
without burning them will also reduce this risk. In short, 
adopting the Mediterranean Diet, which has positive 
effects on health in many studies, will reduce the risk of 
breast cancer, as in all cancers. A healthy body weight, 
stress control, quality social life and regular exercise 
program are other factors that play an important role in 
protecting against breast cancer. In addition to all these, 
monthly personal breast examination and annual check-
up will help in preventing breast cancer or detecting the 

tumor in the early stages, especially in individuals with 
a family history. As stated at the beginning, despite the 
increase in the number of new diagnoses, the decline 
in breast cancer deaths has been possible with the 
development of early diagnosis/treatment methods and 
increased awareness in the society. At this point, it is 
useful to remind once again the proverb ‘Early Diagnosis 
Saves Lives’, especially when it comes to cancer. Taking 
a day off, or even a few hours of the year, a routine 
examination can change your life completely and shed 
light on someone else’s path.”

VIOLA ARTIST PROF. DR. S. ÇETİN AYDAR 
IN EMU FACULTY OF EDUCATION 

EMU HEALTH SCIENCES FACULTY ACADEMIC STAFF MEMBER 
RELEASES A STATEMENT ON BREAST CANCER AWARENESS MONTH
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This Week’s Academic Publications Source: Web of Science                                                                                         

School of Computing and Technology
1- Martins, J. M., T. S. Adebayo, M. N. Mata, S. D. 
Oladipupo, I. Adeshola, Z. Ahmed, and A. B. Correia. 
“Modeling the Relationship Between Economic 
Complexity and Environmental Degradation: 
Evidence From Top Seven Economic Complexity 
Countries. Front.” Environ. Sci 9 (2021): 744781.
2- Fuladlu, Kamyar. “Envıronmental Parameters For 
Campus Outdoor Space: A Mıcroclımate Analysıs 
of the Eastern Medıterranean Unıversıty (Emu) 
Campus.” Journal of Green Building 16, no. 3 (2021): 
217-236.

Faculty of Arts & Sciences
1- Altan-Atalay, Ayşe, Burcu Kaya-Kızılöz, Yasemin 
Sohtorik İlkmen, and Eylül Kozol. “Impact of abstract 
vs. concrete processing on state rumination: An 
exploration of the role of cognitive flexibility.” 
Journal of Behavior Therapy and Experimental 
Psychiatry (2021): 101691.
2- Altundağ, Ergül Mutlu, Cahit Özbilenler, Selma 
Ustürk, Namık Refik Kerküklü, Masoud Afshani, 
and Elvan Yilmaz. “Metal-based curcumin and 
quercetin complexes: cell viability, ROS production 
and antioxidant activity.” Journal of Molecular 
Structure 1245 (2021): 131107.
3- Övgün, Ali. “Evolving topologically deformed 

wormholes supported in the dark matter halo.” The 
European Physical Journal Plus 136, no. 10 (2021): 
1-11.
4- Hamal, Hayatem, and Pembe Sabancigil. “Some 
approximation properties of new (p, q) analogue of 
Balázs–Szabados operators.” Journal of Inequalities 
and Applications 2021, no. 1 (2021): 1-14.

Faculty of Business & Economics
1- Philip, L. D., F. Emir, and A. A. Alola. “The 
asymmetric nexus of entrepreneurship and 
environmental quality in a developing economy.” 
International Journal of Environmental Science and 
Technology (2021): 1-12. (Early Access)
2- Seraj, Mehdi, and Cagay Coskuner. “Real 
exchange rate effect on economic growth: 
comparison of fundamental equilibrium exchange 
rate and Balassa–Samuelson based Rodrik 
approach.” Journal of Applied Economics 24, no. 1 
(2021): 541-554.

Faculty of Architecture
1- Fuladlu, Kamyar, and Hasim Altan. “Examining 
Land Surface Temperature Relations with Major Air 
Pollutant: A Remote Sensing Research in Case of 
Tehran.” (2021).
2- Fuladlu, Kamyar. “Envıronmental Parameters For 

Campus Outdoor Space: A Mıcroclımate Analysıs 
of the Eastern Medıterranean Unıversıty (Emu) 
Campus.” Journal of Green Building 16, no. 3 (2021): 
217-236.

Faculty of Engineering
1- Torfehnejad, Mohammadmehdi, and Serhan 
Sensoy. “Energy absorption and inelasticity 
distribution mechanisms in steel moment frames 
affected by mainshock-aftershock sequences.” 
Structures 33 (2021) 3550-3569. 

Faculty of Health Sciences
1- Aksoy, Ahu, Abic Arzu, Filiz Değirmenci, and Duygu 
Yılmaz Vefikuluçay. “The relationship between 
quality of life and fear of Turkish individuals during 
the COVID-19 pandemic: A cross-sectional study.” 
Archives of Psychiatric Nursing 35, no.5 (2021):472-
478.

Faculty of Medicine
1- Altundağ, Ergül Mutlu, Cahit Özbilenler, Selma 
Ustürk, Namık Refik Kerküklü, Masoud Afshani, and 
Elvan Yilmaz. “Metal-based curcumin and quercetin 
complexes: cell viability, ROS production and 
antioxidant activity.” Journal of Molecular Structure 
1245 (2021): 131107.

Within the scope of the Foreign Economic Relations 
Board of Turkey (DEİK) – TRNC Business Council 
works, the leadership of DEİK and Turkish Cypriot 
Chamber of Commerce (KTTO), the İTU-TRNC İTU 
Graduates Union North Cyprus support and within 
the collaboration between the Eastern Mediterranean 
University Entrepreneurship and Innovation Center 
(EMU-GIMER) and the ITU ARI Teknokent, an 
Innovative Entrepreneurship and Incubation Program 
has been launched. The program aims to strengthen 
the entrepreneurship ecosystem in TRNC, creating 
opportunities for commercializing innovative products 
and ideas and, contributing the process of being in 
international markets. The last day of application for the 
project, which addresses university students, graduates 
and other entrepreneurs who are within the 18-40 age 
group and who have technological and innovative 
business ideas, has been announced as the 18th of 
October, 2021. The applications can be made through the 
http://kktckulucka.com website.

The Doors of a Successful Enterprise Will Open
The program is comprised of four stages. The 
entrepreneurial groups that are accepted to the program 

will be able to get training on weekday evenings 
and weekends during the first stage of the ITU Core 
Entrepreneurship Training. Then during the second 
stage of the program which is called as Erecting 
Engineer Meetings, the participants of the program will 
be provided training on tips regarding how to improve 
themselves in the entrepreneurship field. Over 300 
erecting engineers who are experienced and familiar 
with the talents, capacity and goals of the entrepreneurs 
will voluntarily participate during the second stage. 
Investor Meetings, which is the third stage, will bring 
the entrepreneurs together with investors, enabling 
the entrepreneurs to be the focus of the funds. During 
the final stage of the program, entrepreneur who are 
successful will earn the right to participate in the ITU 
Core Big Bang competition where the participants can 
win prize money up to 52 million TL. The final stage of 
the program 

EMU-GIMER Director Prof. Dr. Mustafa Tümer made 
a statement regarding the topic, saying that participating 
in a project which holds an important place for TRNC 
is exciting. Added that, EMU Entrepreneurship and 
Innovation Center will be contributing to the project 

in the best way. Prof. Dr. Tümer pointed out that the 
service to be provided will be an important touchstone in 
opening up to the world and that the project’s openness to 
students of all nationalities will make a great contribution 
to our students in the globalizing world and will add a 
further impetus to our place in the world.

EMU-GIMER BECOMES ENTREPRENEURSHIP AND 
INCUBATION PROGRAM COORDINATOR

http://kktckulucka.com

